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August 3, 2011
   




     9:52 a.m.
Council Member Reginald Brown Noticed meeting minutes held on July 29, 2011.

Topic:

Reapportionment
Location:  
City of Jacksonville, 117 W. Duval Street, #425, Conference Room A-St. James Building, Jacksonville, FL  32202
In attendance:  
Council Members Reginald Brown (10), Doyle Carter (12), Dr. Johnny Gaffney (7), Warren Jones (7) and E. Denise Lee (8), Irvin Cohen, C. A. Miller, Jerry Holland (Supervisor of Elections Office), Rebekah Adams (12), Kevin Meerschaell (Media), Bridgette Green (7), Scott Wilson (4), Sean Hall, Kevin Kuzel (14), Tom Bacote, Rupal Wells (9), Daphne Colbert (10), Jason Gabriel (Office of General Counsel), William “Bill”Killingsworth (Planning & Development Department) and Soliman Salem (Planning & Development Department)., 

Meeting convened:  1:05 p.m.
Council Member Brown provided an explanation as to why the meeting was called.  Jason Gabriel reiterated that the regular reapportionment meeting was held on Wednesday, July 27th, 2011.  There was a consensus that two sub-meetings would be held so that bordering districts could review the proposed boundaries.  
Council Member Brown stated that percentages are driving the creation of the map, which is causing unnecessary shifts in the districts.  Council Member Lee stated that this process has been going on since last year.   The concerns were the same during that time, even though there were no maps.  The shifting of a district from say 50% to take another district to 60% is not right.  

Minority participation is in jeopardy with the way the lines are currently drawn.  It appears that the maps have been drastically changed.  There was a discussion regarding the breakdown of percentages according to the percentage minority and percentage black.

Per Jerry Holland, it could be a matter of shifting the precincts to get the numbers while acquiring communities of interests.  The Planning Department has provided a map that can be used.  Do not get hung up on the shape of the district, as long as one is able to acquire the communities of interests and the numbers one wants.  Set a benchmark to get as close to the numbers as you can.
The downtown area currently has three representatives:  Council Member Don Redman (4) - Urban Core; Council Member Dr. Johnny Gaffney (7) – Eastside; and Council Member Warren Jones (9) – Brooklyn & LaVilla areas.  Some businessmen have expressed an interest in having only one representative for the downtown area.  

Ms. Cecelia Miller was informed that public meetings will be held throughout the districts so that the public can provide feedback. 

Council Members requested more time to study the proposed map and to receive additional material requested.  A second notice meeting regarding reapportionment will be held on Wednesday, August 3rd, 2011 @ 2:00 p.m.  Reapportionment Committee Chairman Dr. Johnny Gaffney agreed to move its regular scheduled meeting to Thursday, August 4th, 2011 @ 2:00 p.m., in the city Council Chambers.

Meeting convened:   2:25 p.m.
Minutes Taker:  Daphne Colbert, ECA-10

Documentation filed with Legislative Services:  8/3/2011

1. Meeting Notice

2. Sign-in Sheet

3. Original CD which contains meeting minutes
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Council Members/Staff

Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary

Dana Farris, Chief, Legislative Services Division
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